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Item  

1)  Chair Meek called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 

2)  Roll call was taken.  Members present:  Supervisors Demby, Meek and Richter.  Supervisor Ross and 

Forbes were absent. Others in attendance were Administrator Bierke, Sheriff Michek, Chief Deputy 

Bennett, Jail Administrator P. Steffes, Corporation Counsel Matt Allen, Tim Terrell, and John 

Christenson. 

3)  Motion by Sup. Demby to approve and adopt the agenda for October 31, 2017 meeting.  Seconded by 

Sup. Richter – motion carried. 

4)  Motion by Sup. Demby to approve the September 5, 2017 meeting minutes.  Second by Sup. Richter.  

Motion carried. 

5)  Reports/Comments from Audience: 

• Mr. Terrell and Mr. Christenson address the committee regarding speeding in Waldwick.  They 

are requesting a police presence and tickets written out to offenders.   

 

6)  OWI Intensive Programming:  Corporation Counsel reviewed the OWI Intensive program that is 

budgeted for $59,218 on the tax levy.  Mr. Allen answered questions by the committee members.  The 

program started at a DOT grant.  There were 40 participants this past year, 16 per quarter.  Participants 

are required to pay something, majority of participants are Iowa County residents.  

7)  Review Quarterly Financials – Sup. Richter raised questions about the accounts that appeared in the 

“negative”.  Administrator Bierke noted that the accounts referenced, all were funded by state and 

federal grants, and he anticipates those accounts turning around when funds are distributed.   

8)  Sheriff’s Activity Report:  Sheriff Michek stated Deputy B. Naeger started on 10/20/17, dispatch is 

down one position and they are in the hiring process.  Chief Deputy Bennett noted he was retiring after 

32 years of service at the end of December.  Sheriff noted Sgt. Hartwig went to the insurance shoot 

competition and won again this year.   

9)  Annual Inspection of Jail – Members of the committee toured the jail including the “secure” areas.   

10)  Next meeting will be on Tuesday, December 5 at 5:30 pm. 

11)  Adjournment – Sup. Demby moved to adjourn at 7:48 p.m. Sup. Richter seconded – motion carried.   

  


